WaterCAN     Waterside Climate Action Network
ADMIN STEERING GROUP

MINUTES of Meeting held at The Glen Public House, Butts Ash, Hythe on Thurs 1st June, 2023 at 7.30 pm.
ATTENDING :		Philip Dowd  (Acting Chairman)
				Helen Capstick		
				Laura Mulley			
				Stephanie Osborne				
				Brenda Smith
				Mike Smith	
				Kathy Thornett
				Chris Shimman (New Councillor/Member)

GUEST			Ivor Bowen	Website Adviser watersedgewebsites@gmail.com

1	REVIEW OF WHERE WE ARE :

1.1	LOGO	 Brenda reported the Simon Chadwick had already done some paid work on this. As some children had contacted the Council on Climate matters it was felt a good idea to get the “Community” involved ie via a project for schools as children enjoy getting involved. Chris felt that, as a Governor, he would be able to help get the information/letter etc out to Schools.
1.2	FACEBOOK PAGE  Philip asked if Members had had success in posting items on the “Page” but it was felt it was proving difficult to put items on currently.  As the original hope for the Facebook Page had been to generate interest and discussion there is a need to stimulate conversation more. At present all “posting” goes through ‘Admin’.  The Facebook being used is not a “Group” so people cannot post individually and this can cause problems if inappropriate items are put on and not removed quickly by Admin.  We would hope to generate interest in our 4 Areas, which it was felt need to be more clearly defined.  Brenda also wondered as the younger generation are more interested in Tik Tok maybe a young person in the community could help us reach this younger element.
1.3	FINANCE Mike (Treasurer) has not yet received any monies for the WaterCAN Group.  Brenda proposed that a sum of £l,000 should be put in the Bank A/C to be spent on bona fida goods, services and projects.  This should be requested from Climate Committee of NFDC and then goes to Parish Council Climate Committee who pass to WaterCAN.  The reasons for this sum would be a) maintaining Website b) Social Media presence  c) producing/printing Flyers  d) Logo costs, etc.

2	FUTURE MEETINGS

2.1	VENUES  A discussion took place regarding possible venues for future meetings ie The Glen Back Room, The Room at the WI Hall in Dibden Purlieu, The Grove, and Chris mentioned there is a possible free room at a company on Hardley Industrial Estate….he will investigate.
2.2	After discussion it was felt necessary to clarify the titles and role of the WaterCAN Groups and ensure that decisions are enabled easier……in future the smaller ADMIN Group (ie people attending tonight) would be the primary decision makers and known as ADMIN WaterCAN and the larger full  group will be known as WaterCAN Members Group. 
3	WEB SITE – THE WAY FORWARD

The Group welcomed Ivor Bowen to the meeting who, it is hoped can help with our Website decisions, etc.  Ivor gave 3 scenarios for a Website.  The Group want to have a place where people can go to find advice ie grants, insulation, Solar, etc.  Currently it is hard for people to find this easily. Some members had looked at possible options but the problem is seen as being able to maintain and work with the structure chosen.

Ivor advised that “bespoke” Websites are harder to maintain although this depends on the content and how frequently changes required.  A good knowledge of “Code” is required.
A better option is seen as using an existing Platform from the Internet which can be updated on a regular basis but money will need to be spent to start up.  Philip felt a Website is needed to direct people to the information but appreciates that when this changes eg from Hants CC. it needs to be up to date.  The Group are keen that the Website does not get an initial poor reputation which would be a real disadvantage.

Ivor mentioned that many companies use “WordPress” for their website and if we urgently need to get this WaterCAN Website into “Action” we should try to look at this.  Ivor felt he would be happy to look at WordPress (not familiar at present but is interested in exploring).  He also felt that help etc would be available via Google and Forums ie how to make changes.  Another platform Helen and Laura had looked at was EVoice.Org, used by Southampton Climate Network. Helen has explored Registering, Hosting and Domain Name for this and started working on this Online Community type website.  Again there is assistance available online. Philip confirmed website should be based around the 4 categories which have been identified:
Household 
Action  
Active Living
Greener energies
 
Brenda expressed concern about the “new” user and felt the Website needs to cater for the lst timer interested in Climate issues.  Need to bring people in step by step and not overwhelm anyone coming to the site.  Helen mentioned the need for a quick checklist eg 5 items.

Ivor stressed the need to identify your “Users” and clarity is needed on demographics, who the website will appeal to eg ?children  and then work on structure and site map. It is apparent that people often don’t know where to start finding info (often conflicting) and need to know straightforward steps to make a difference. Needs to be written in clear unpatronising speech.

To move forward:
1	 Group needs to know right way to go, what format will look best
2	 What Tools are there to achieve the Website
3	What information you want to put on Website….content
4	Look at a Website that you might like to replicate eg Southampton Climate Network
5	Need to recruit a “Website Manager” ? perhaps paid post.

Conclusion	It was felt useful if Ivor could look at Work Press and eVoice.org to give us some feedback and an idea of cost and perhaps send us a list of what we need to think about. The Group expressed their gratitude to Ivor for coming to give advice and help us drive the Website forward.
4	HYTHE DAY OF ACTIVITY	- 	SATURDAY 5 AUGUST 2023

· In terms of running our own stall the message we want to deliver needs defining.  
· An activity for children is needed eg pots for seeds to plant to emphasise the ease of growing. (Helen & Laura to investigate)
· Horticultural Show in Dibden Purlieu on 29 July could advertise and get interest.
· It would be good to create an “Advisory Sheet” on “Sustainability” for other Stallholders stressing the context of WaterCAN and offering help to any others who want to encourage this aspect eg think about Litter and waste….encourage “Bunting” instead of “Balloons”.
· Philip felt important to give advice with KINDNESS when initially engaging with others on the day.
· Brenda suggested each Stallholder is given a Black Sack AND 2 White Recycling Bags for clearing up.
· Flyers would be useful to give information on WaterCAN (Chris felt he could help with this eg include Logo, Mission Statement, short explanation of each Group, info on Facebook Page
· Sewage – need to check out ”Surfers Against Sewage” current campaigns etc.

5	ANY OTHER  BUSINESS

John Trim has offered to do a talk to the Group on “Community Gardening” and Brenda felt this could be of sufficient interest to be thrown out to the public, if they want to attend.

6	DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS

WaterCAN Members Group		MONDAY 12TH JUNE, 2023  7 PM 	THE GROVE, HYTHE

ADMIN WaterCAN			THURSDAY 22nd JUNE 2023 7.30 PM  THE GLEN P.H. 

TALK  by  JOHN TRIM			12 OCTOBER  (30 Minutes + Q & A)  Venue to be decided

TALK by Lucy Mann                              July Date to be decided on Grove availability etc

TALK by Philip Thomas		Date to be decided

TALK by Shaun Russell		Date to be decided

TALK by Mike Bundock 		To be arranged
	





	



